PRESIDENT’S REPORT FOR 2009
WELCOME back!.  I truly hope that your summer was restful!  In the course of the past few years, there have been many changes in our Bargaining Unit.  We have grown to well over 450 members.  We are now one of the largest OSSTF education assistant Bargaining Units in the Province of Ontario.  With size also comes power, including the power to effect change and the power to enhance benefits for Educational Workers.

As your President, I have been instrumental in negotiating many of these changes.  While principally focusing my efforts on behalf of our Bargaining Unit, I am privileged to represent you on Provincial Council and Education Support Staff Sector Council (ESSSCOP’s) of Presidents.  Provincial Council is the governing body of union activities between Annual Meetings.  ESSSCOP’s is another medium where I liaise with other ESS Presidents across the Province.  There are also many UGDSB (Board) committees that I represent you on.  We have a joint Board/Union PD Committee, a Privacy of Info Committee, Calendar Committee and Behaviour Management Committee.  I also represent you on District Executive Council, making decisions that affect all the Bargaining Units in our District.
In the past year, our Bargaining Unit has been involved in several grievances.  As in life, there is both good news and bad news.  The good news is that we have had success in an overwhelming majority of the cases.  Most of these grievances are centred on member protection and rights of members.  It’s always important for me to ensure that our members are fully protected by their Union.  

I feel it is important that you know your rights and interests are being represented and protected to the very best of my ability.  Conversely, while you may be subject to improper and personal injustices, in violation of the Collective Agreement, I do need to be made aware of such occurrences.  No matter is too insignificant to bring to my attention.  Only when one is familiar with the letter and spirit of the Collective Agreement, can an evaluation be made regarding a potential violation.

Please help me help you!

I strive to make each member feel that not only do I care about your opinions and views, but also I’m passionate about creating and maintaining a work environment that is conducive to teaching, learning, and striving for personal growth.  I sincerely hope that you enjoy this 2009-2010 school year and that if I can be of assistance in any way that you don’t hesitate to call or email me.
Best Wishes, 

Tracey Selkirk

President 
